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THE NEXT MEETING IS 

MARCH 11, 2017  

H FBEATS 
Official Newsletter of The M T R A 

Presidentôs Stall 

Thank you to everyone that helped make the Scrapbook fundraiser at Holy Trinity Church 
in Lisbon Falls a success!  Although we did not raise a huge amount of money, we did 
raise some funds for the club, and had a good time doing it.   

The annual banquet was held on February 18th at the Litchfield Sportsman Club.  This was 
a nice place for holding our banquet!  We had good food, good company, and a really good 
time!   

I would like to extend my personal congratulations to Cathy Small, who was awarded the 
sportsmanship award via a unanimous vote and applause.  Cathy definitely goes above 
and beyond for our club, and I for one am really thankful for her willingness to help out as 
an officer, a board of director, and participating in all our events and committees!  Cathy, 
you are appreciated!  Thank you very much!   

Our next club meeting will be on Saturday, March 11.  We need to set the schedule for this 
year.  I hope you can make it and help us out! 

Letôs get the calendar filled with rides and have some fun!  Cathy is accepting dates for 
rides.  Please call Cathy or send her an email:  

Email: Cathy@MaineTrailRiders.com  

Phone: 207-582-2093 

Trudy. 

http://www.mainetrailriders.com
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 This years annual MTRA banquet once again was a fun time.  There was an excel-
lent  selection of food and plenty of reminiscing about rides in the past years.  Ride 
sponsors received small buckets with ñ2016 MTRA  ride sponsor embossed on a 
leather patch attached to the side of the bucket.  Perfect for hauling water or feeding 
our trustee barn confidantes.  Cathy Small received a stool (which she picked out) 
for her and Cyôs accomplishment of attending the most rides in 2016 plus she re-
ceived the clubs Sportsmanship Award which Trudy mentioned in the Presidents 
Stall.  Missy Bourgoin received a beautiful leather breast collar, also picked out by 
her to use on Ace for their combined accomplishment of riding together with the Club 
of 500 hours.  Congratulations ladies and their much loved horses for your meeting 
goals you had set for yourselves. 

 On a different note, Elena Ledger donated a beautiful quilt which she made to the 
club of which we will be selling raffle tickets.  This event will be going on this summer 
with the drawing time to be discussed at our next meeting. 

NOTICE TO MEMBERS 



 3 

Please note:  the event calendar will be posted at the clubhouse prior to all meetings.  The calendar will 

not be read at the meetings. Club meetings are at 7:30 P.M. unless posted otherwise. 

.   

March 11 - MTRA monthly meeting 

March 12  -  Remember to turn your clocks ahead 1 hour 

April 8 - MTRA monthly meeting 

April 16  -  Easter 

May 13 - MTRA monthly meeting and Food booth at  Safe Haven in Lisbon Falls 

June 10  and 11  - MTRA monthly meeting/Spring Trail ride on Saturday and Fun Horse Show on Sunday 

June 30 - July 2 - Halee Cummings Memorial Barrel Show at Silver Spur in SidneyðWe are running the food 

 all weekend 

July 8 - MTRA monthly meeting 

July 15 and 16  -  Bingham ride sponsored by Marianne Cogswell 

August 5 - MTRA monthly meeting to be held at Nancy Weeks.  This is a potluck picnic, bring your bathing 

suit.  Also we will need volunteers to help with preparation for the horseshow the next day 

August 6 - Topsham Fair Horse Show 

August 12 and 13  - NBHA at Silver Spur in Sidney  -  We are running the food booth all weekend 

Sept 8 thru 10  -  Litchfield Fair Food Booth 

Sept 11  -  Andover Ride.  The week of Sept 10-17  is open for anybody to camp for the week at Andover. 

Sept. 16 and 17  - MTRA monthly meeting/Fall Trail Ride on Saturday and a Fun Horse Show on Sunday. 

Sept 30 and Oct 1  -  Parkman Ride sponsored by Donna Tripp 

Oct 7 thru 9  -  Mt Vernon Ride sponsored by Walt Williams 

Oct. 14 - MTRA monthly meeting 

Nov 5  -  Remember to turn your clocks back 1 hour 

Nov. 11 - MTRA monthly meeting 

Dec. 9 - MTRA monthly meeting and Christmas Party 

 

  

Ride Information 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀƛƭ ǎŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΣ /ŀǘƘȅ {ƳŀƭƭΣ ǘƻ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊ ŀ ǊƛŘŜΥ 

9ƳŀƛƭΥ  /ŀǘƘȅϪaŀƛƴŜ¢ǊŀƛƭwƛŘŜǊǎΦŎƻƳ  

tƘƻƴŜΥ  нлт-рун-нлфо 

Trivia Fun! 
                    ! Ŏŀƴ-ŎƘŀǎŜǊ ƛǎ ŀΥ  !ύ Ǝƭǳǧƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŦŜŜŘ  .ύ ǎǘŜŜǊ ǊƻǇŜǊ  /ύ ōŀǊǊŜƭ ǊŀŎŜǊ  

Upcoming Events 

mailto:Cathy@MaineTrailRiders.com
mailto:Cathy@MaineTrailRiders.com
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Words  from  our 

Trail Committee Chairman 

Hi Trail Riders. I hope everybody is making it through Winter ok! Mother Nature has finally made the 
Snowmobile rs happy but I am still looking forward to attracting More Trail Riders. I've been thinking 
some possible plans for our Spring and Fall Rides and trying to attract some interest in our weekend 
and day rides Sponsored by our Membership and attract some non Members. We have been lead-
ing pleasure Trail Rides for many years and the Club has developed a safe way to ride on the trails, 
including the tar roads that we have to ride some times We do keep the tar roads at a minimum and 
no heavy traveled highways. We ride a lot of Abandoned R/R beds and we have many Scenic loca-
tions for week or weekend camping. We have a good time sitting around a camp fire and telling sto-
ry's and just enjoying each others company. 

 

 

If you receive this Hoofbeats publication , pass it on to any horse friends or acquaintances or 
somebody you may get into a conversation with about Trail Riding . 

   Hope you all make it through the Winter and I am looking forward to seeing you all this Spring , 
especially at the Spring Ride.     

 Dana 

Just getting ready to post info. July 29/30 Connection through Challenge... Single versatility...$200/
weekend. Limited to 8. New this year...We are offering the option to have a Lobster bake in lieu of 
the pot luck. Cost TBA as time gets closer, but plan 'b' will be the pot luck. Sept 16/17 is the tandem 
versatility clinic. Need to be able to w/t/c..And have partner. $200/weekend...Same deal with Lobster. 
Chris said that if there was a lot of interest in the tandem, that he could do an additional weekend...  

FYI 
TRIPLE  J  FARM  -  Home for Healing Horses 

With  Chris  Lombard 
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From  the  desk  of 

Sally  LaBree, Vice President, MTRA 

 

BRRRRR 

 

It is still cold outside but spring is coming.   We have turned the corner; the days are longer if only 

by minutes.  Yup, Spring Is coming!  We at Maine Trail Riders are busy thinking ahead to the new 

season.  I encourage you all to do the same.  Did you accomplish your goals for last year?  If you 

did, thatôs great news.  If you were not able too, well you have this year to start anew. 

 

We have two fun shows lined up for this year. That translates into great shows to participate in, if 

you are new to showing, or maybe had a tough experience at a show, these fun shows might be just 

right for you.   If you have a young or new to you horse it is a great place to start. The fun shows are 

generally small, with everyone rooting for each other.  There is very little pressure, just get into the 

ring and enjoy yourself! Don't feel up to cantering about, just trot, we don't mind. 

  

In addition to the fun shows, we do a larger show at Topsham fair each year.  This show might be 

right for the more experienced show person.  Now if showing is not your "thing", how about a trail 

ride?  We offer trail rides that are day rides, they are usually about 3 to 4 hours in length, with a 

lunch break in the middle.  These rides are in many different locations about Maine. What a great 

way to see new parts of our beautiful state. 

 

  In addition to day rides, we have trail riding weekends--lots of Fun. Bring your tent or whatever you 

choose to sleep in and spend a weekend with your horse.  It is a magical way to connect with our 

equine partners.  When you are removed from the stresses of daily living, you can turn off your 

phone, and your busy life with all the cares and distractions that we all have and just ride.  You will 

be surprised at the amount of learning that takes place when you are away from home with your 

horse. 

 

Never been horse camping you say?  No problem, call me, or any board member and we will be 

more than happy to walk you thru what you will need to bring--It was a learning curve for this wan-

nabe dressage rider, but I have become a camping cheerleader, and I have never looked back.  I 

LOVE horse camping.  

  

If you are wishing for a better connection with your horse give us a try.  You would be amazed at the 

partnership that develops  

when you trail ride your horse.  Part of being a trail rider is learning to trust your horse as he learns 

to trust you. The bonding that occurs while 

looking out for each other translates into better communication which definitely improves your flat-

work.  Trail riding is also a vacation of sorts for you and your horse,  
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especially if you are involved in heavy training.  Your horse appreciates a chance to just be a horse 

and enjoy himself.  

 

The biggest benefit of being a MTRA member is the fellowship.  We are there to support each other 

thru life's trials, good times and bad.  Horse people are so great, you can prattle on for hours, about 

what your horse is or is not doing, get new ideas on training methods and benefit from another per-

son's trial and error.  The friendships made are one of life's treasures. 

  MTRA also participates in fundraising events each year.  As a group, we enjoy giving back to our 

community and world. 

 

As the new season starts, check in with the horses Maine N. H. for all our upcoming events.  I wish 

all of you a season filled with the joy of horses.  

 


